
                                            Residents’ Club General Meeting 

 

                                                         June 8, 2017 

 

           The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Richard Stoll.  All 

Board members were present except Fran Eikeberg and Patricia Harris who were 

excused.  The minutes from the May meeting were read by the Secretary and adopted 

with 2 corrections.  The Treasurer’s report and Bingo report were read and adopted.  The 

Tropics Traveler’s report was read and accepted with one correction. 

 

Old Business:   Larry Cornell gave the Nominating Committee’s report.  Absentee ballots 

will be available at the B-Bug starting June 13th.  They will have spaces for write-in 

candidates and must be postmarked by July 5th.  Write-in winners must be present at the 

election to accept.  Flyers for write-in candidates will also be available at the B-Bug but 

will not be allowed in the hall during the election.  Current candidates Richard Stoll, 

Carolyn Hoppes, Jayme Ojeda, and Tina Madsen all spoke in favor of their candidacy.  

The chili cook-off prizes for July 4th BBQ will be $300, $200, and $100 respectively.  

Sign-up for the cook-off deadline is June 16th.  Contest will be held at 10:30 a.m. on July 

4th .  Chili must be homemade. 

 

New Business:  Ruth asked about trimming the palm trees vs. cutting them down.     

Richard announced that we have free wi-fi in the clubhouse and gave out the password. 

 

Upcoming Events:  Fathers’ Day Breakfast on June 10 will feature steak and eggs.  Trip 

to the A’s baseball game is on June 22nd.  Tickets are available for the Mystery Dinner on 

June 24th.  Annual BB Q will be on July 4th.  Election of the new board is on July 13th.  

Appreciation Night Dinner is on July 22nd. 

 

Information:  Tri-City Health Mobile will be here on Thursdays from 9-12 a.m. and is 

free.  The B-Bug has movies every Friday night.  Anita Roque reported on the Senior 

Commission with some information about Social Security benefits.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Carol O’Quin, Secretary 


